CAPE FEAR PICKLEBALL CLUB
BOARD MEETING
3/11/2020

Those present included:  Kevin Chandler, President, Brent Young, Treasurer, Joe Reina, Co-Director of Training, Jackie Niedermayer, Director of Membership, Suann More, Director of Social Events, Jeanne Login, Secretary, Carolyn Ryan, Vice President, Mike Walz, Director of Competition and Patty Hochwalt, Co-Director of Training
Emily Martinelli, Director of Communications was absent.
Attendance was sufficient for a Quorum.  The meeting was held at the Main Office of the Library and was called to order at 2:00 pm.
Kevin Chandler made a motion to approve the February 2020 Board Meeting minutes.  The motion was seconded by Joe Reina and the Board unanimously approved the minutes.
OFFICER REPORTS
President – Kevin Chandler reported that he contacted our insurance provider to change contact information for the policy.  This has been done.  In the process of revising the Board Elections policy, Kevin mentioned that he found that there is no G-06 or G-07 in the Policies and Procedures.  Kevin found some drafts but is unsure as to whether we ever adopted the policies.  This issue will be on the agenda for next month.  He also noted that our Website is missing some meeting minutes.  We will discuss that next month as well.
Vice-President – Carolyn Ryan had no report.
Treasurer – Brent Young reported that Jackie and he had worked out a system for visiting mail box.  He also worked out a system with Feri regarding apparel purchases.  As of 2/29/20, we have $7,623.51 in the checking account.  Brent walked the Board through his report and noted that the figures are broken down by income and expenses.  His figures do not include any dues paid in December.   He would like to make sure that we have written requests for expense reimbursement.  He is concerned because he received an email purportedly from Kevin asking Brent to cut a check and put it in the mail.  This was a bogus email, but Brent checked with Kevin first and, thus, did not cut the check.  Mike would prefer to purchase equipment without a written request, but rather submit an invoice after the fact.  Brent is OK with that.
Secretary – Jeanne Login had no report
Director of Membership – Jackie Niedermayer.  Reported that we have 244 paid members which includes 26 new/renewed members since the last meeting.  She had to remove 84 members from the roster who did not renew.  Updated list can be found through the link Jackie has previously circulated.  Kevin asked how much difference there was between y/e 2019 and current 2020.  Jackie said as of January 2020 there were 275 members.
Director of Communications – Emily Martinelli was absent
Director of Competition – Mike Walz complemented Jackie on the laminated signs for Hands only CPR .  He went on to state that the first game of Intercommunity League was against Porters Neck.  CFPC won.  Next league starts tomorrow night.  Mike spent the money we earned from Pickleball Central were spent on balls.  At our February meeting, John Sherm had mentioned the straps at North Regional Park we in need of repair.  Mike has reported it to the County.  
Director of Training – Joe Reina reported that he made contact with Haily at Carolina Bay.  We will be conducting introductory training for their residents.  We will try to recruit non-members from the group.  Patty Hochwalt told the Board that Jane Klippel is interested in having us do a session with their kids this summer during Sports Week.  They would like us to service the Mid-town Y, Ogden Y, the Nir Family Y and one in Brunswick County.  It will be held in July.  Patty spoke with the Wilmington Parks and Rec and they are interested in having us doing a program for City kids.  On May 7th, we would like to start spring training for Club members.  We would utilize four courts, each court would have a separate instructor.  It would be held from 5 to 6:30. We are targeting this to 2.5 – 3.5 rated Club members.  Participants would rotate from court to court.  We will use the ball machine, need 150 balls.  We need hoppers for balls, Patty suggested we buy two.  Jackie suggested that Patty & Joe look at the membership roster because people are indicating that they might be interested in volunteering, many for training.  Four trainers:  Kevin said yes, Mike is a maybe, Jeanne said yes, Carolyn said yes, Patty will check with Kim.  Mike suggested checking with Eileen Kalish and Jill.   Kevin suggested we do 6 pm to accommodate folks who work.  Joe brought up we still have two sessions remaining from the earlier training schedule.
Director of Social Events – Suann More had no report
Old Business
Kevin discussed the changes to G005 Board Elections needed.  We are getting rid of email voting.  Voting may only be done in person at the Annual General Meeting.  No wording was inserted for proxy.  The majority of Board Members shall constitute a quorum.  Under notification of results, Secretary shall communicate the results to those at the meeting.  Afterwards, we will notify members by email.  Kevin also discussed changed suggested to G007.  Notifications must go out 10 days prior to meeting (not 30).  Revision dates are included on new Policies and Procedures.
New Business
We discussed the passing of Juan Rueda and the Board’s desire to do something special in honor of Juan.  Kevin reminded the Board that about 3 years ago, we had many Members die.  At that time, we decided that we would only send cards.   We spoke about doing an open play charging members and donating the proceeds to the Lower Cape Fear Hospice.  Patty said she would prefer gathering at a bar, passing around a jar for donations and telling stories.  Mike said Juan is different because he has no family in the area.  Waterline might be a place.  Kevin says, sensing that the tournament is off, we will raise a glass for Juan and pass a jar for donations.  We will continue to only send cards to the families of those who die.  
We spoke about Updating the description of officer duties that were prepared by Bill Bradford.  Kevin says there are already descriptions of officers’ duties in the Bylaws.  If we change the Bylaws, the Board has to approve, then it goes to the membership and 2/3mof the membership has to approve.  Kevin suggested that we should just post on the Website as an informational document.  The Board agrees
How should we announce board meetings to membership.  Kevin is recommending a change to G003 which discusses notification of Membership to Board Meetings.  G003 says that notice of the meeting should be given to all members 10 days before the meeting.  That has not been happening and will not be likely to happen.  He feels we should only need to notify membership of the meeting schedule and where it can be found on the website.  We should amend to add a stipulation that the Board can cancel meetings without notice.    This will be voted on next April meeting.  Mike suggested that we do headlines telling members when next board meeting is.
Kevin brought up the procedure whereby we update Places to Play on the Website.  He said he reviewed it last month, there were a number of errors.  Communication is the problem.  Include a caveat that the information on Places to Play is believed to be accurate as of the posting, but may not reflect exact circumstances.  Could put a link to the YMCA for confirmation of availability.  We should add the HOP to places to play and a link for them.  Also add a link for MLK.
The organization and presentation of the Club’s Facebook page has been resolved.  The Facebook page is organized as a CFPC group.  Since we have changed to a group, we have doubled our Facebook followers and people are posting their own information and pictures. The group is private and new followers must be vetted by administrators.  New followers do not have to be a member of the Club, but we should reach out to them and suggest that they join our Club.
Wilmington Healthy Kids Day is scheduled for April 18th.  Should we participate?  We did several years ago, and it was not a huge success.  Joe and Kevin are not excited about the prospect.  Mike said he mentioned the ball machine and Jane thinks its a good idea to utilize that tool.  It will be held at Empee Park.  Patty is not sure.  But she suggested that Jesse should be a part of the Cape Fear Pickleball Club even if we don’t charge him for membership.  We should ask Jesse to get us some kids to help us with the Kids Day.  We will need 2 courts one for the ball machine.  The discussion went on and it was decided that there were too many variables.  We will not participate.
We spoke about our goals for 2020.  Kevin suggested that we should continue to offer training, league play, social events, participation in league play for charity and continue to provide timely relevant information on our Website and Facebook.  In addition to that, we need to launch a dedicated effort to obtain dedicated PB courts in the City.  He would like to see us offer training for higher level players, perhaps hire Jesse.  Would like to diversify membership.    Kevin would like to form a committee dedicated to lobbying for PB courts in the City.  It was agreed that increasing membership was important, but not to the extent of reducing membership fees for associate memberships.  Kevin will reach out to Jane to see if she has any interest in heading a committee to get the city to provide dedicated PB courts.
The meeting was adjourned.

